
Well, here we go again, sorry this is a little late this month. I kinda' was waiting to see if 
anyone had anything to print. Please remember this is your club .......... let us hear from you. 

I heard this morning on the news that a horse had to be put down here in Fallon from West 
Nile Virus complications ........... Please be sure that your vaccinations are current, we must be 
responsible for the health and welfare of our animals, and of course, take care of yourselves. 
We were lucky here on the west coast to have prolonged the virus invasion last year, but we 
got it now, so please be prepared. 

Dave Ruby has had a horse related accident, we hear that he is home from the hospital, and 
thinks he will be up and at urn' at the Carson City show. So that he doesn't try and overdo 
himself, PLEASE STEP UP AND VOLUNTEER SOME OF YOUR TIME TO SHIRLEY RUBY TO HELP 
W T H  THE SHOW!! She seems to think that she and the girls can handle it alone, but why 
should they?? We are all supposed to be together in this horseshow thing, so let's prove it 
and take a load off of her. Thanks, I know I can count on ya', after all we never know when 
we might require a little help ....... right???? 

Well, we all took the trek to Ely on June loth and the show seemed to go well, although it did 
seem smaller than last year. I heard from some first timers to Ely, I'll quote one written 
remark that I received, "Missed class-no PA at barn, PA so lousy can't hear unless at the arena 
gate, hauled (3) horses 1000 miles for nothing". Although I had nothing to do with the 
problem, I do feel sorry for the exhibitor. We had a similar situation last year with not being 
able to hear the PA system and missing our class and we were at the south east side of the 
arena! This year we made sure we were close to the back gate with our rig, so that we could 
not only hear the PA system but visually keep track of the classes. 

Enclosed is the info on our August 27th-28th show, about the only change is that Terry Wirthlin 
has switched dates with Mike Craig. Remember, there will be a triple point Pinto show at the 
same location on August 2gth, for further information give Sandy McManus a call at (775) 423- 
2317. A pinto representative will be available on Saturday afternoon between the hours of 
4 9 0  and 8 9 0  PM to complete your inspection and registration for the reduced price of 
$50.00, be sure to have the required photos with you (2) front, (2)left side (2) right side and 
(2) rear. Also, you must join PtHA and enter one class for the reduced registration fee. 

Attached are the minutes from the June 6th youth meeting. I didn't get them until after the last 
newsletter was mailed. All youth be sure to attend the next meeting. 

Our next general meeting will be August 2gth at the Fallon fairgrounds, following the youth 
meeting. 

See ya' at Carson City on the 3lSt 


